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#exceptionaleveryday 

New Parent Governor  
We are pleased to confirm that parents/carers successfully nominated a 
new parent governor, Georgia Tettey, parent of Tae in Year 2 Drakensberg 
class. Georgia joins Mohamed Ellis Francis, father of Abdurrahim, Year 6 
Damavand; Ammar, Year 4 Huascaran and Na’Im, Year 2 Drakensberg. 
Parent governor play an exceptional role in the life of a school and we are 
very grateful to Georgia and Mohamed for their time and support ahead. 

Bringing stability for the future. 
“No, this is not a newsletter like today’s newspapers talking about Brexit!” 

This time it is about Camelot and plans for our school linked to the changes 
in our local area. As many of you will be aware, Camelot School sits at the 

very heart of the planned Old Kent Road regeneration area (within 800  
metres of the planned Old Kent Road No. 2 Bakerloo station).  

The future for our local area and for our 
school is both exciting and positive but 
to secure that future we need to adapt 
our school to the impact on us in the 

short term.  

As many parents/carers may have 
seen a consultation notice has 

been posted on the school’s front 
gate to propose that the school 
varies its pupil roll to be a two 

form entry school going forward. 
The section of this formal notice  

referring to your feedback is        
included here 

Your views on this proposal are important to us.  
 
The Local Authority wants to hear the views of everyone 
who feels they might be affected by this proposed        
reduction to the Published Admission Number and   
therefore we are consulting with parents, carers,         
governors, local councillors and other stakeholders.  We 
will collate and present all feedback from this              
consultation to the Cabinet of the Council in January 
2019 for decision, and if agreed, will then approach the 
Office of the Schools Adjudicator (OSA) for approval to 
amend the PAN of the school with effect from September 
2019 thereafter.  
 
You can provide any feedback by: 
Email -  ric.euteneuer@southwark.gov.uk  
Writing to: Ric Euteneuer, Principal Strategy Officer 
(School Place Planning), Southwark Council, PO Box 
64529. LONDON, SE1P 5LX 
The consultation period is 21st November 2018 – 21st  

December 2018 inclusive  

mailto:ric.euteneuer@southwark.gov.uk


Sunday 2nd December—   International Day of the Abolition of Slavery  
Wednesday 12th December - Early Years Nativity 9.30 a.m. 
Wednesday 19th December - Year 2 Nativity 9.30 a.m. 

(Please note all parents/carers are asked to wait in the school hall  
at 8.45 a.m. on these days for tea/coffee and biscuits) 

Thursday 20th December— School Christmas Fair 3.30—5.30 p.m. 
Autumn Term ends—   Friday 21st December—12.45 p.m. 
 
Spring Term 2019 starts— Monday 7th January—8.45 a.m. 
Spring Term Parents Evening - Tuesday 22nd January between 1.30—6.30 p.m. 
 

Please note that we have had to push our class assembly dates back by one week  
Yr 5 Tien Shan (next Thursday 6th December);  

Yr 4  Huascaran (13th December);             Yr 4 Nevado (20th December) 
Parents and Carers and family members are invited to attend these assemblies. 

Outcomes from on-line bullying surveys with our children 
Highlights: 
 Far too many of our children are using the internet without proper 

safety measures in place including lack of parental support for what 
they are posting 

 Their feedback below highlights they are aware of the risks but just 
need as much support as possible in dealing with these risks 

What’s coming up after half term: 



Christmas is coming…. 
Camelot Christmas Fair 

Thursday 20th December 
3.30—5.30 p.m 

We don’t mention Christmas at Camelot in December because the children get too 
excited so we thought we’d mention it in November instead! 

We need the help of all our school community to help us celebrate this important 
time of year in the Christian calendar as well as marker for a time for a holiday. 
This year, we are planning Santa’s Grotto, Christmas themed fun and festivities      

including the Christmas Raffle with a top prize of £100—Raffle tickets to go on sale 
on December 1st from the School Office. 

We look forward to your support as we are particularly raising money for            
playground equipment, markings and peer mediation/mentoring funds. 

Please put these dates in your diary should you have a 
child in either our Nursery or Reception classes or al-
ternatively in Year Two. This is your child’s opportunity 
to be involved in a very special part of a primary 
school life for a pupil and we believe every child and 
their parent/carer/grandparent should make every 
effort to be watch these plays. 
For parents/carers of children in Nursery and Recep-
tion, on Wednesday 12th December please stay with 
us at 8.45 a.m. in the school hall for tea/coffee before 
the 9.30 a.m. show begins.  
For parents/carers of children in Year Two it is same 
message on Wednesday 19th December .  

Exceptional News for Camelot! 
Swimming restarts in January 2019 

The problems at the swimming pool are resolved and we restart swimming lessons after the   
holiday. The first year group to attend swimming will be Year 4. Swimming happens on Tuesday 
afternoon and any parental support to escort the children to St Thomas the Apostle College and 

back is greatly appreciated. Please speak to your child’s class teacher if you can  support.  
Please note swimming is one of the compulsory areas of the UK education system for 

which all pupils are required to participate.  
Children can not be refused the opportunity to learn to swim on any grounds other than 

a medical condition diagnosed by medical professionals. 



Southwark Clubs List—Recommendations for Camelot School 
Club Contact Location 

Canada Water 
Tennis Club 

info@cwtennis.co.uk 

QUERIES: 07774 728 225 

Bacons College Sports Centre, Timber 
Pond Road, Rotherhithe, SE16 6AT 

Southwark 
Aquatics  

Swimming  

Email: 
info@southwarkaquatics.co.uk 

Seven Islands Leisure Centre, 100 
Lower Road, 

SE16 2TU 

Southwark  
Athletics  
Centre 

Tel: 02077353294 Hawkstone Road, London SE16 2PE 

Southwark  
Tigers Rugby 

Club 

Email: southwarktigers@gmail.com 

Telephone: 07703052759 

Burges Park Caged Area, Southwark 
Tigers RFC, Cobourg Road, SE5 0JB 

Taekwondo 
Southwark 

Email: 
sarah.garrett@taekwondo-

london.co.uk  

Downside Fisher, Druid St, London 
SE1 2EZ/ 

Harris Academy Bermondsey, 

Seven Islands 
Gymnastics 

emily@j-ace.co.uk 

  

Seven Islands Leisure Centre, 100 
Lower Road, Surrey Quays 

London SE16 2TU 

Peckham Mini 
Athletics 

http://www.miniathletics.com/  Copleston Road, London, SE15 4AN 

Walters 
Taekwondo 

Tel: 07854 021 311 
Website: http://

www.walterstaekwondo.com 

Walters Family School of Taekwondo, 
1st Floor Khan's Bargains, 135 Rye 

Lane, Peckham Rye, 

All Stars  
Cricket Alleyn 

Tel: 07710326939 
Website: http://

www.allstarscricket.co.uk 

Alleyn Cricket Club 
The Edward Alleyn Club 

 83-85 Burbage Road, SE24 9HD 

Millwall  
Toddler Soccer 

The Castle Centre - 0333 005 0411 The Castle Leisure Centre, 2 St. Gabri-
el Walk, SE1 6FG 

Fusion Table 
Tennis 

Phone: 07958 713 002 
or: 07831 808 400 

Fusion Table Tennis Club 
Unit 2, Stockholm Road 

London, SE16 3LP 

Thunder Storm 
Basketball 

Tel: 0207237 8515 
info@thunderbasketball.net  

The Thunderdome, 
Stockholm Road, 
London SE16 3LP 

Southwark      
Legends  

Basketball 

info@newhamoungbloods.co.uk 
 con-

tact@newhamyoungbloods.co.uk 

 

The Lockwood 
Football  

Academy/  
Walworth  
Wanderers 

Tel: 079818866873 
TheLockwoodFootballAcade-

my@gmail.com 

  

Browning Street Cage, SE17 1LP 
(Monday 6-7:30) 

Burgess Park Cage Area, Cobourg 
Road, SE5 0JB (Thursday 5:30-7:00) 
The Castle Leisure Centre, SE1 6FG 

(Friday 6:30-7:30) 
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